Council

Ms Hazel Berry Email: request-157081-272c0a66@whatdotheyknow.com Damian Burke Children's and Adults' Services Southwark Council PO Box 64529 London SE1P 5LX

(T) (020) 7525 3458

(E) damian.burke@southwark.gov.uk

23rd April 2013

www.southwark.gov.uk

Dear Ms Hazel Berry

Re: Your request for information – reference number 288953

Thank you for your email that was received on 11th April, in which you requested:-

Please can you provide a list of cheque book schools within Southwark Borough Council along with their postcodes.

Could you also please specify where possible if they are EPA/full cheque book schools.

Southwark Council has outlined the response below.

All the schools within the borough are cheque book schools.

 $\underline{\text{http://www.education.gov.uk/edubase/home.xhtml;}} \underline{\text{bossionid=72691399017166F05A}} \underline{\text{6666F9442CAD36}}$

List of Southwark schools with their post codes can be located on the Department for Education website Edubase section via the link provided. The information requested for postcodes is publicly available in regards to this matter.

Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act outlines an exemption to the provision of information available or accessible by other means.

In accordance with section 17 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 this letter acts as a Refusal Notice in relation to your request.

This information is being provided as a statutory obligation under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and the Data Protection Act 1998. Please note that under the Privacy and Electronic Communications (EC Directive) Regulations 2003 Southwark Council ask not to receive unsolicited marketing communications.

You are free to use the information provided for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any

other re-use, for example commercial publication, requires the permission of the copyright holder. You may apply for permission to re-use this information by submitting a request to accessinfo@southwark.gov.uk; you can find details on these arrangements at

http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourCouncil/FreedomofInformation/FOICopyright.

Detailed advice about the Reuse of Public Sector Information Regulations (PSI) 2005 is available from the Office of Public Sector Information at: http://www.opsi.gov.uk/advice/index.htm.

If you have any queries or concerns then please contact us using the above details.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make an appeal for a review of our decision, you should write to the Corporate Freedom of Information Officer at:

Corporate Freedom of Information Officer Southwark Council 160 Tooley Street PO BOX 64529 London SE1P 5LX

Email: accessinfo@southwark.gov.uk

If you are not content with the outcome of your appeal you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have first exhausted our internal appeal procedure and you should contact him within 2 months of the outcome of your internal appeal.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act is available through the Information Commissioner at the:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF Telephone: 0303 123 1113

Internet: <u>www.ico.org.uk</u>

Yours sincerely,

Damian Burke

Information and Records Officer Southwark Children's and Adults' Services